## **Ministry Readiness Important Information**

Church Community Builder <notifications@ccbchurch.com> on behalf of Seth Flick <drlc@ccbchurch.com>

Mon 12/12/2022 3:27 PM

To: Stephanie Cutler <stephanie.cutler@drlc.org>

Dear Divine Redeemer Family,

God's richest blessings in Christ to you in this Advent season as we look back to the great gift that He gave in His birth 2000 years ago and we look forward to His return -

well, at any moment!

That being said, we met together as a parish yesterday (December 11th) to pray and elect new leaders. We had a great time to hear of all of Christ's gifts that He's given to us in between His birth, death, resurrection, ascension and return. It's overwhelming how immeasurably gracious He's been to us in this season at DR!

AT Divine Redeemer Lutheran Church & School

Present
2022

Past
1972

Carlc.org/vision
Future

Ephesians 3:20:21, "Now to him who is able to do immeasurably more than all we ask or imagine, according to His power that is at work within us, to Him be glory in the church and in Christ Jesus throughout all generations, for ever and ever! Amen."

We discussed that our Early Childhood Center is full and is predicted to be at capacity next year as well. We also discussed that there are still significant numbers of inquiries from the community for our ECDC ministry. We were able to hear the announcement that our Early Childhood Director, Mrs. Ally Spors, has won the Early Childhood Director of the Year Award from The South WI District of the Lutheran Church - Missouri Synod. We explored the connections of our church and school ministry. Connections like the fact that a major source of our baptismal ministry AND new members to our church come directly from our school ministry.

So what can we do now that we know:

- Our community needs Early Childhood Care
- We have been blessed to meet this need in Christ faithfully and excellently
- We need more space to accommodate the overflow of requests of our community

Please **click on the two links below (scroll to the bottom)** to see what we can do together, by God's grace and HIS leadership, as well as how you can be involved in one of the bigger steps we've taken as a congregation to follow His ministry promptings.

You can find all of the Ministry Readiness information at drlc.org/vision.

God's peace to you brothers and sisters in Jesus!

Seth Flick, Pastor

Divine Redeemer - Hartland, WI

Knowing. Growing. Going.



## Attachments:

- Divine Redeemer Facts Sheet
- <u>Divine Redeemer Case Statement for Readiness Assessment</u>

This message is from Divine Redeemer Lutheran Church. Divine Redeemer Lutheran Church treats your personal information with the utmost care. To report abuse related to this email, please contact our office at (262) 367-8400.

Unsubscribe or change your preferences for receiving emails like this one.

